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MISSION STATEMENT 

With the divine guidance of the Holy Trinity, we continue Christ’s ministry of welcoming, teaching, caring 

and supporting each other through prayer and action. 

STAY CONNECTED TO HOLY TRINITY PARISH 

Our parish now has three ways for you to keep in touch.  
 

1) Our website is holytrinitypinconning.org 

2) Our Facebook page is Holy Trinity Pinconning 

3) Download the myParish app and add Holy Trinity 

Catholic Parish. 
 

Stay in touch with all our parish news and happenings 

wherever you are and whenever you want. 
 

225 S. Jennings 

Pinconning  MI  48650 
 

Phone: (989) 879-2141 

Fax: (989) 879-6633 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday  4:00 p.m. 

Sunday  9:00 a.m. 

 

Wednesday 9 a.m. 

Thursday 12 p.m. 
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Dear friends of God, 
Today we celebrate the Solemnity of the 
Epiphany.  Of course, we are also in the 
midst of beginning a new year.  I never want 
to rush time, but this year might be an 
exception to that desire to be in the present 
moment.  The year 2020 has been like no 
other for all of us.  It is my hope that each of 
us learned to pray in a new way during the 
last year.  I know for myself, I have been 
enriched by the time of solitude.  I needed to 
be drawn in to deeper prayer to offset the 
challenges and anxiety that COVID-19 
created for so many of us.  Twenty-twenty 
was a year to remember that Jesus is 
Emmanuel: God with us.  As I said on the 
fourth Sunday of Advent, when sharing a 
quote that I recently came across: 
   
  God with us. 
  Not God against us. 
  Not God apart from us. 
  Not God apathetic towards us. 
  God with us. 
 
God is always with us in the present moment 
whether we face moments of joy or sorrow, 
celebration or despair.  God is always with 
us uplifting the human family in all times and 
places.  Through God’s presence in us, 
around us and in all creation, God teaches 
us what one spiritual teacher said beautifully: 
“Our life is too precious not to love.”  So, 
whatever we might face as individuals and 
as a human family, let us walk the path 
together with compassion: compassion for 
each other and for ourselves as we are 
enveloped by God’s all-embracing love.   
 
Today as we celebrate Epiphany, we 
remember the visit of the Magi to the Christ 
Child in Bethlehem.  We traditionally believe 
that there were three wise men.  Scripture 
does not give us that number.  Nor does the 
Gospel tell us what their names were, but we 
have been taught that their names were 
Caspar, Melchior and Balthazar.  Their 
number or their names really do not matter.  
What truly matters is that they sought out the 
newborn King of the Universe.  They knew of  

Herod’s evil plans.  The Herods of all times and 
places react with fear and violence against the 
Prince of Peace. Like the ancient Magi, we 
need to seek the Christ Child in our world 
now.  We need to be diligent like the wise 
men and follow the correct star.  We need to 
do our homework and pay attention as we 
remember these words of Fr. Thomas 
Merton: “Christ always seeks the straw of the 
most desolate cribs to make his Bethlehem.”   
 
There was a television movie starring Martin 
Sheen that came out in 1985 called The 
Fourth Wiseman.  It is a movie that I found 
impactful when I was young.  It touched me 
in a way that I needed when I was in high 
school and was considering my role in the 
world and the vocation that I was called to by 
God to live by virtue of my baptism.  I 
recently watched it again with a friend of 
mine.  You can find it on Amazon Prime if 
you stream movies.  I would encourage you 
to watch it as a way of honoring the wheel of 
becoming that we celebrate during this time 
of year as we celebrate Christmas and 
Epiphany.  I say “wheel of becoming” 
because one can think of the liturgical year 
as a wheel and as we celebrate our Christian 
life and feasts throughout the year, we are 
hopefully becoming more and more like 
Christ as the weeks and years progress 
along the path of time.  In this movie, the 
“fourth” Wiseman got lost along the way and 
through his life experiences began to 
understand the true gift that he gave to the 
Lord was his very self.  He gave his material 
gifts to the poor along the way of life and 
learned to leave his self aside.  That is great 
wisdom for each of us.  As St. Francis of 
Assisi said so long ago, “it is in giving that we 
receive.”  As we continue along the days of 
this new year, let us leave aside our self, 
give generously to the neediest in our world 
and seek Christ in our midst.   
 
Much love,  
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF January 4, 2021 

Monday: 1 Jn 3:22—4:6/Ps 2:7-8, 10-12/ 

Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 

Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10/Ps 72:1-4, 7-8/Mk 6:34-44 

Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18/Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13/ 

Mk 6:45-52 

Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19—5:4/Ps 72:1-2, 14-15, 17/ 

Lk 4:14-22 

Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13/Ps 147:12-15, 19-20/Lk 5:12-16 

Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21/Ps 149:1-6, 9/Jn 3:22-30 

Sunday: Is 55:1-11/Is 12:2-6/1 Jn 5:1-9/Mk 1:7-11 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED 

As Holy Trinity Parish is asking all our Lectors, 

Eucharistic Minsters and Ushers to come forward 

again.  We have taken every measure to ensure your 

safety and the safety of our parish family.  If you are 

able to resume, please call the parish office at 879-

2141 or contact Kim Hartley.   

SMALL ALTAR LINEN  

January 8, 2021  Karen Tremble 

Our Parish Stewardship 

December 19-20, 2020 
        Week   Year to Date 

Sunday Collection  $5,087.87    $190,368.89 

Budgeted Amount  $8,100.00    $199,300.00 

Surplus/Deficit               ($3,012.13)                ($8,931.11) 
 

Capital Improvement  $120.00 

Support A Child   $200.00 

Votive      $77.00 
 

Outdoor Nativity Donation             $1,090.00 

All Saints                               $10.00 

Immaculate Conception                 $45.00 

Religious Retirement                 $45.00 

Christmas Memorial               $160.00 

Christmas Offering                    $255.00 
 

**Our Fiscal Year runs July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021 

Saturday, January 9, 2021 

Lector Terri Wilson 

EME 1 Larry Wilson 

EME 2 Sherri Leppek  

Sunday, January 10, 2021 

 Lector Barb Saha 

 EME1 Ronda Switek 

 EME 2  Jean Nickel 

HOLY TRINITY FAITH FORMATION 

There will be no in person classes for Faith Formation K

-8th grades until the end of January.  For more 

information, please contact Sandy DesJardins at  

faithformtionK-8@holytrinitypinconning.org 

Our annual diocesan CHRIST’S MISSION APPEAL is 

now under way.  Holy Trinity assessment is $49,154.00.  

So far we have heard from 129 families and have 

collected $24,537.44. 

 

In order to have a successful campaign we need 100% 

participation. That means bringing a positive attitude to 

the task at hand, as well as considering how each family 

might contribute according to their means.   

WAYS TO GIVE  

 Secure Online: www.saginaw.org/appeal Click on 

the “Donate Now” button.  This will direct you to 

options for making secure monthly installments or a 

one-time gift using a credit/debit card or a bank 

account number. 

  By Mail: Please complete the pledge card that was 

included in your mailing and return it in the envelope 

provided.  Please return the pledge card to the 

Diocese of Saginaw.  

 In Person: You also may return the pledge card to 

your parish office or the Chancery Office, or drop it 

in the collection basket at Mass.  

 

Christ's Mission Appeal funds approximately 50 percent 

of the ministries, services, and programs offered within 

the Diocese of Saginaw.  Many of these are listed below 

and some have no other means of financial support 

besides the appeal.  Their reach extends well beyond 

what any parish or school could provide on its own.  

Please be generous.   

Respect Life Ministry  

Natural Family Planning 

Grief Ministry 

BeFriender Ministry 

Marriage Ministry 

Marriage Preparation 

Divorce Ministry 

POVERTY AWARENESS MONTH 

For over 50 years, the Catholic Campaign for Human 

Development (CCHD) has been working to empower 

new mothers, immigrants, the elderly, and families to 

together address the root causes of poverty in their 

communities.  Visit www.povertyusa.org to learn more 

poverty in the United States.   
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH 

HOLY TRINITY BAPTISM PREP CLASS 

If you have questions concerning 

Baptism, please call or text Terry 

Stevens at 989-965-2176 or email  

tstevens@holytrinitypinconning.org.   

SPIRITUAL COMMUION 
During these difficult times when we cannot attend 

Mass and receive Christ’s Body and blood, an Act of 

Spiritual Communion may give us some consolation. 
 

It might help us to read the scripture readings for the 

day and then to pray a prayer such as this one written 

by St. Alphonsus Liguori in the 18th century: 
 

My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the 

most Blessed Sacrament.  I love You above all 

things and I desire to receive You into my soul. 

Since I cannot now receive You sacramentally, 

come at least spiritually into my heart.  I 

embrace You as if You were already there, 

and unite myself wholly to You.  Never permit 

me to be separated from You.   Amen. 
 

Together let us walk in the steps of Christ with 

compassion, faith, charity and justice. 

THANK YOU! 

Holy Trinity Parish would like to say “THANK YOU” to 

all of our parishioners who are sending in their weekly 

collection envelopes (by mail or using the drop box 

located by the office door) or are using the online 

giving option.  Thank you again! 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Please note that Holy Trinity Parish Office is CLOSED 

to the public due to COVID-19.  Arrangements can be 

made to meet with staff if necessary.  Please feel free 

to call us during the hours of 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. Monday-

Thursday, and the drop box on the Parish Office 

building is still available for use. 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR MASS 

Since Bishop Gruss lifted the dispensation on October 

1, more parishioners are attending our weekend 

Masses.  We are happy to come together once again 

as a parish community for liturgy.  To accommodate 

everyone, we ask that those sitting on the outside of the 

long pews move to the middle so that all may be 

seated.  We ask that masks are properly worn; with 

your nose and mouth covered at all times while on 

church grounds.  This is our new normal and with your 

help and vigilance we will remain safe.  Thank you for 

your cooperation. 

2020 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENT 

Holy Trinity parishioners wishing to receive a 2020 

statement of their contribution are asked to send us a 

stamped, self-addressed envelope.  You may drop it in 

the weekly contribution basket or send by mail. 

STAY CONNECTED THIS WINTER 

Our parish now has two ways for you to keep in touch 

this winter with Holy Trinity Parish. 

1) Our website is holytrinitypinconning.org 

2) Our Facebook page is Holy Trinity Pinconning 

   Stay in touch with all our parish news and 

happenings wherever you are and whenever you want!  

MARCH FOR LIFE 2021 

Recently Bishop Gruss announced that the pilgrimage 

to the Annual March for Life in Washington, D.C. in 

January 2021 has been canceled for the safety of our 

youth and adults that planned to participate.  Due to 

the nature of the event being a very large gathering of 

people from many parts of the country, social 

distancing and safety measures are nearly impossible 

for us to ensure. 

However, the diocese is pleased to announce that the 
Chancery Offices of Youth Ministry and Respect Life 
have created an alternative plan, with safety in mind 

due to Covid-19 restrictions, so that our mission of 
proclaiming respect for life continues despite the 
circumstances.  Our focus remains on reaching the 
youth throughout the diocese, but we believe these 
events will impact people of all ages.  Please watch 
future bulletins for upcoming events that will bring our 
youth together safely for the Annual March for Life in 
the Saginaw Diocese. 

                 NATIONAL SLAVERY AND HUMAN  

               TRAFFICKING PREVENTION MONTH  

January is national slavery & #humantrafficking 

prevention month. Learn about the Coalition of Catholic 

Organizations against Human Trafficking at https://

bit.ly/36Q6riU  

“Among so many open wounds in our world, one of the 

most troubling is the trade in human beings, a modern 

form of slavery, which violates the God-given dignity of 

so many of our brothers and sisters [...].”  

Pope Francis, Greeting to the Second European Assembly 

of RENATE, 7 November 2016  


